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The Professional Technical Education Coordinating Committee provides guidance

and support to advisory committees, in partnership with the business community,

to promote a quality workforce.

October 19, 2004

PRESENT MEMBERS:  

Mary Kay Williams, Peter Thurston, Andrea Newton, Gary Woods, Tracy Simms, J.R. Zundel, Lee White, Craig Taylor, Patrick Lanning, and Cheryl Reiter.

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 

      [image: image4.png]


  Mary Kay called the meeting to order at 7:05 a.m.

MINUTES: 
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Craig moved to accept the minutes, Lee seconded the motion, and the committee approved.

BUSINESS TECHNOLOGY:
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  Presented by Sharon Kimble (committee coordinator), Mark Williams (division chair), and 

      Valerie Warner (committee chair).    
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  The committee, consisting of between 12 and 15 members, represents a good cross-section of business. It is comprised of a women’s help organization, a print shop, a bank, a high school business department, a health care agency, a temporary employment agency, and city agencies. Many members are co-op employers and include accounting managers, administrative assistants, office managers, and other human resources and accounting personnel. The advisory committee is very involved in the program particularly faculty members who actively recruit both employers and new committee members.    
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  A continuous goal for the committee is to help the department keep current with employer technology needs. In response to committee requests, the BT department hopes to begin introducing MS Outlook. The department has also been focusing on incorporating more writing skills as well as other communication skills and has increased the emphasis on soft skills identification and training for students.
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  Future plans include making arrangements for student and faculty site visits with employers/advisory committee members. BT faculty are contemplating making presentations at meetings of professional groups. Also, the concept of job shadowing or internships in departmental offices on campus has been explored.

[image: image10.png]


  Business support degrees traditionally draw mostly female students, while E-Business courses are drawing predominantly male population. The accounting profession also seems to draw more males, but overall the average within the division is about 85 – 90% females. 
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  Instructors in the department are very aware of the services provided by Disability Services that accommodate special needs students (note takers, signers, extra testing time, recording lectures, enlarged print, and ergonomic equipment). 

[image: image12.png]


  Currently, there is not a lot of job growth. Most openings are created due to retirement, but entry-level openings are created. Enrollment in the program is down. An effort was made to recruit more high school students, but there doesn’t seem to be much interest. Instead, it’s the older students that see the value of these careers in getting started in an organization. Since most employers like to see work experience, co-op is really beneficial. They are currently looking at ways to increase enrollment via hybrid classes (combination of telecourses, on-line courses, and classroom instruction). 
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  There has been some difficulty in the past on finding a formal way to have students self identify their major. The possibility of a student application process has been considered to gather information on student interest and program participants. Many of the class offerings are service (word processing) and include students not in a business program. 
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  The program has been impacted by enrollment at Pioneer Pacific College. It is expected that this will level off when the market improves and since both facilities offer different services, there is a market for everyone. 
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  Mark has been working aggressively with Lyda Herberger and Jeff Davis in the Continuing Education department on a model to define skills that are exportable. Also, they are discussing some contract training to provide specific courses designed for a particular business. 

COMMITTEE REVIEW AND DISCUSSION FOR BUSINESS TECHNOLOGY:
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  Planning and Design = ME  
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  Committee Involvement = ME
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  Disability Adaptation / Diversity & Gender = NI
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  Program Demand / Enrollment = NI
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  Placement / Employment Success = ME
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  Secondary / Postsecondary Connections = NI
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  Highlight for Interview: This committee represents a good cross-section of business. They have an on-going goal of helping the department keep current with employer technology needs and are currently looking at introducing a new product, MS Outlook, based on committee input. They have also been focusing on incorporating more writing, communication and soft skills training for students.

ANNUAL LETTER REVIEW:
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  Goals for 04-05 year: 
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  Create structure and provide meaningful feedback, communication, and recognition of the 

     reviewed committees each month from the PTECC.
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  Provide assistance for committees through formalized trainings.
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  Help committees develop and generate more community support.

OTHER:
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  Andrea gave special thanks to Lee, Mary Kay, and Gary for attending the accreditation / self     study meeting. It was inquired when the final report would be available and Tracy said that it would be January. Overall, the visit was very favorable with only two recommendations mentioned that need improvement.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 a.m.

NEXT MEETING:
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  The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 16, 2004, from 7:00-9:00 a.m. in WTC                                              231J (Building 19).  Submitted by Cheryl Reiter, 463-3269.[image: image29.png]



